
   

Ladewig-Zinkgraf American Legion Post 243 
40 Stafford Street, P.O. Box 416, Plymouth, WI 53073 

www.wilegionpost243.org 

Post business meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM 

Officers 

Post Commander – Kelly Wilfer  920-207-5571  Sgt. at Arms – David Niedfeldt              920-838-5805 

1
st
 Vice – Mark Degner               920-892-6139  Sgt. at Arms – Don Guse  920-565-3770 

2
nd

 Vice – Mark Provencher Jr.  910-388-7641               Adjutant – Konrad Kaczkowski  920-892-2651 

Chaplain – Dave Ronn                            Finance Officer – Rick Zinkgraf  920-893-0686 

Service Officer-Ed Schroeder  920-892-6284 

Auxiliary Unit 243 Officers 

President – Ann Kaczkowski  920-892-2651  Treasurer – Kathy Halloran  920-892-4818 

Vice President –Linda Wieck  920-627-3460  Membership – Cindy Faller                     920-892-7699 

Chaplain – Jean Blindauer                      920-980-3991  Parliamentarian – Violet Feldmann 920-892-4784 

Secretary – Gina Lentz   920-893-0599  

Hall Rental: Don Blake 893-5745 
 

Meeting Highlights 
January 10, 2017 

Members: 25 
Membership: Welcome new members Matt Miles USMC Gulf War, and Robert Passehl US Army Vietnam. 
Membership is at 100% and we will be in the plus by June. During a time when most Service organization are 
losing numbers Your Post is growing, that says an awful lot about this great organization and Your Post. After 
the meeting a thank you sub sandwiches were served compliments of the Adjutant. 
POW/MIA: 28 remains have been recovered; 11 US Army North Korea, 3 US Army South Korea, 1 US Army 
Netherlands, 10 Pearl harbor, 1 each from France, Italy and Popula all USAF 
Post-Christmas Party: Because of the weather the original date was cancelled. The new date is 
Tuesday January 24th, 2017 your earlier reservation will be honored and if you wish to attend the new date 
remit $18.00 per person to Rick Zinkgraf NO Later than January 17th 2017. At 
Rick Zinkgraf 534 Krumrey St Plymouth, WI 53073 and checks payable to the Post. Also, there 
Will be a change in time PLEASE NOTE: Bar Opens 5:00 PM Dinner at 6:15 PM 
Sick Call: Mark Zimmerman, George Streeck, and Bill Barbieur 
Taps: Donald Janssen a 61-year continuous member, past two-time Post Commander, passed away in Florida, 
and all services will be held in Florida. The Post sent a Post Everlasting American Legion resolution and 
condolence letter. Michael Phelan Military Rites to be done January 12th by Post Honor Guard 
Upcoming Post Events: Please take the time to mark these events on your calendar for future reference; 
January G.I. Breakfast Sunday January 15th 8:00 AM – Noon, Camp American Legion Fund Raiser Saturday 
February 4th, 2017 miniature bowling 4 person team $40.00 per team (registration will be found at the Post 
website www.wilegionpost243.org), Four Chaplains Saturday February 11th, 2017 10:00 AM at the Post, 
County Meeting Thursday February 16th at the Cascade Post and Fat Tuesday sponsored by the Franklin Post 
Tuesday February 21st 2017 at Laack’s Hall 
S.A.L.: Squadron meeting Thursday January 26th, 2017 6:00PM at the Post 
Note: All Legion events are Open to ALL Post Legion family members American Legion, Auxiliary, and Sons of 
the American Legion. Want more update information ? Send your e-mail address to kkaczkowski@wi.rr.com 
we Do Not forward your e-mail to Anyone  
 

Next Meeting February 14th, 2017 7:00 PM 
 

Auxiliary News 

         Badger Girls, there’s only one girl interested this year so we may look at Lutheran High and Christian High 
for applicants. The Greater Women’s Federation Club will sponsor a girl again. 
        We will again be sponsoring a Poppy Poster Contest in the grade schools with cash prizes awarded.  
        Placemats similar to the Legion ones have been ordered and will be used at our soup extravaganza and 
Memorial Day brat fry.  
       Camo Quilts is again making the camo quilts for troops being deployed, orders have been coming in. 
       Supplies collected for USO were delivered to Milwaukee office, very much appreciated. 
       SOUP EXTRAVAGANZA is Sunday, Feb. 19 from 11-2pm, stop in for great soups, carry outs available.  
       We will be sponsoring The Welcome Table at  Redeemer Lutheran Church on Tuesday Feb 21st.  We will be 
donating our soups and more will be made Monday as needed. Desserts will also be needed so please bake 
cookies or bars, finger desserts. Help is needed, approximately 15 people needed so please plan to help. Time 
is approximately 4-8 pm.  
       Poppy Princess letters will be going out by Jan. 15th. 
       EAF for Feb. will be 5 cents for every point the Packers score till meeting. 
 

Next meeting Monday February 6th, 2017 at 6:30 PM 
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